Press Release

A European platform is needed
for recognition of qualifications and diplomas
further to the positive but too varied proposals from the European Commission

with its action plan on skills and mobility

 

 

Free movement of people is a fundamental right of European citizens. For a long time EUROCADRES has stressed the need to overcome every kind of obstacle to mobility. Measures need to be adopted in order to build up an environment conducive to people being able to choose mobility freely. For these reasons, we welcome the action plan for skills and mobility recently published by the European Commission. Further to the Lisbon and Stockholm Summits and the work done during the second half of 2001 by the “skills and mobility” taskforce, 25 proposals are being submitted to the Barcelona Summit.

 
EUROCADRES considers that mutual recognition is a key issue for qualifications and diplomas obtained from education, further training or from professional experience. We particularly appreciate its importance being recognised by this action plan since it is mentioned in 7* out of 25 proposals. However we regret the disparity in their presentation. The Commission must not be constrained by rigid borders between its various D.G. or between the ministerial departments of governments. Academic recognition cannot be isolated from professional recognition, nor regulated professions from the less regulated ones, depending on the country. The need for coherence should lead to an integrated approach. To this end EUROCADRES calls on the Commission to gather the various interested partners together into a European platform, using national experiences, for the mutual recognition of qualifications and diplomas. The suggestions made along these lines by the taskforce should not be forgotten.

 

Michel Rousselot, President of EUROCADRES, said: “we will approach governments and institutions, including the Spanish Presidency in particular, to ensure that the Barcelona Summit marks a decisive step in concretely guaranteeing the right to freely chosen mobility, against the background of a European framework for recognition of qualifications and diplomas”.

 

EUROCADRES will be involved in the other areas where measures are needed, in particular:

- in order to overcome obstacles to the transferability of supplementary pension rights, including those resulting from taxation and from excessively long vesting periods imposed by some schemes,

- in order to develop the EURES service, and to bring it closer to those concerned.

 

Professional and managerial staff are among the most mobile people in Europe. To convey our various positions, we will be remaining in close contact with the “EUROCADRES mobil-net” network that we set up in order to provide trade union advice to mobile professionals and managers.

 

Brussels, 14 February 2002
 
(*) see proposals: 9, 10, 15, 19, 20, 21 and 23.
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